SCHOOL AND ALUMNI NOTES

The registration this year is the largest in the history of the school. The total attendance is now 625, and of this number 200 are Academic students, who are taking work in the Law School. The present first-year class has an enrollment of 178 men, which is an increase of about 70 over last year's class. The number entering with advanced standing this year come from twenty-eight law schools. There are men in the school from thirty-eight States, District of Columbia, Porto Rico, the Philippine Islands, Hawaii and the following foreign countries: China, Russia and Germany. These facts show the national character of the school and the rapid advancement it has been making under Dean Roger's tutelage.

The Storrs' lectureship in Yale Law School, founded in memory of a former chief justice of the Supreme Court of Connecticut, will be delivered this year by Judge Brewer of the United States Supreme Court.

The bequest of August E. Lines of \$50,000 for a permanent fund to endow a chair in Testamentary Law, which was released last spring on the death of Mr. Lines' widow, who had been given a life interest in the fund, was paid to the university treasurer during the summer by the executors of Mr. Lines' estate.

The bequest of Mrs. Mary Ives of \$5,000, the income of which is to be used for the benefit of the Law Library, was received during the summer.

The North American Review recently contained an interesting article on "The New Federalism," by Dean Henry Wade Rogers.

Macgrane Coxe, lecturer on "Bankruptcy," received the honorary degree of M.A. at the Yale Commencement in June.

John W. Wetzel, Ph.B., at present instructor in public speaking in both the College and the Law School was promoted by the Corporation to be assistant professor in the College.

'76—"The Saturday Evening Post," for May 30, contained an article of Victor H. Metcalf, Secretary of the Navy.

'79—John Kimberley Beach has been elected by the Corporation to the Edward J. Phelps Professorship in the Law School to fill the vacancy caused by the death last year of Judge William K. Townsend. Professor Beach is giving the courses in Sales, Receivers and Conflict of Laws.

'80—Judge Robert A. Lowe was unanimously renominated for the eighth time for the position of Judge of Probate of Waterbury, Conn., by the Democrats.

'83—Professor George D. Watrous has been elected President of the Connecticut Bar Association.

'83—Daniel W. Lawler has been elected Mayor of St. Paul, Minn., on the Democratic ticket.

'84—The Boys' Good Government Club of New Haven, Conn., organized and carried on by Judge A. McClellan Mathewson, recently celebrated the third anniversary of its organization. The club has a reformatory purpose.

'87—At the opening of the fall term of the Common Pleas Court, Judge Isaac Wolfe began his duties as presiding officer of that court of New Haven, Conn.

'90-'92—Harrison G. Platt and Robert Treat Platt have removed their law offices to 901-902-903-904, Board of Trade Building, Portland, Oregon.

'92—"Joyce on Indictments" is reviewed in this issue. The author is Howard C. Joyce of New York City.

'92—Robert Treat Platt has an article in this issue. He is a former member of the Board of Editors of the LAW JOURNAL.

'93—James P. Woodruff of Litchfield, Conn., was on the committee notifying Judge A. Heaton Robertson of his nomination for Governor of Connecticut, by the Democratic State Convention.

- '93—J. Q. Tilson has been nominated by the Republicans of Connecticut for congressman-at-large.
- '93—James K. Blake has become a member of the law firm of White and Daggett, New Haven, Conn.
- '95—Edwin S. Thomas, secretary of the Democratic State Central Committee, has been nominated by the Democrats for Judge of Probate of New Haven.
- '95—Benjamin Slade has been appointed to the New Haven Board of Education by Mayor James B. Martin, '92, to fill the vacancy caused by the expired term of James E. Wheeler, '92.
- '95—The wedding of Miss Gertrude Dietrich, daughter of Mr. Charles Henry Dietrich, former United States Senator from Nebraska, and Mr. Herbert Knox Smith, United States Commissioner of Corporations, took place on Tuesday, September 29.
- '95—W. J. Byre is the Republican nominee for Judge of Probate of Waterbury, Conn.
- '97—Hugh T. Halbert managed the campaign of the Republican candidate for Mayor of St. Paul, Minn.
- '99-Professor A. L. Corbin has just returned from Europe where he spent the summer.
- '99—Ernest C. Simpson's appointment as judge of the New Haven County Common Pleas Court took place in September.
- '99—Samuel E. Hoyt was promoted to the office of City Attorney upon the resignation of Mr. Simpson.
- '99—Thomas Bowen of Naugatuck has been nominated for state senator by the republicans of the 14th State sectional district of Connecticut.
- '00—William J. Malone has been renominated by the Republicans for representative at Bristol, Conn.

'OI—Arthur J. Hull of Monroe, Conn., representative in the last Connecticut General Assembly, was defeated for the Republican nomination to the Connecticut Senate.

'02-Edward J. Canfield spent the summer in Europe.

'04—Joseph Barr was recently nominated on the Republican ticket for representative from Sheffield, Conn.

'04—Tra L. Anderson, who has been connected with the legal department of the American Telephone and Telegraph Company for several years, has severed his connection with that company and opened an office for the general practice of law at 141 Broadway, New York City.

'05—Miss May T. Butler, daughter of Mrs. Mary J. Butler, was married during the summer to Warren F. Cressy, at Stamford, Conn.

'05—The wedding of Miss Vertie Kinney, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas I. Kinney of New Haven, and Mr. Frank Kenna, business manager of the YALE LAW JOURNAL, took place Tuesday, October 6, 1908, in New Haven.

'05-The class of 1905 held a reunion last June.

'06—A second son was born on August 31 to Mr. and Mrs. Clarence A. Barnes of Boston, Mass. He has been named David Harding Barnes.

'06—E. Leroy Pond has been nominated by the Republicans for Judge of Probate at Plymouth, Conn.

'07—Frank P. McEvoy has moved his law office from the Odd Fellow's Building to the corner of Leavenworth and Grand Streets, Waterbury, Conn.

'07-A son was born recently to Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Munson.

'07—Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Russell announce the marriage of their daughter, Martha Elizabeth, to Harry Hall Atwater, on Wednesday, July 1, 1908, in Wallingford, Conn.

- '07-Orrin Arthur Wing died July 9, at Lowell, Mass.
- Ex. '07—William Garde was found dead in his room at Hotel Garde, Hartford, Conn., June 25, death being due to muscular degeneration of the heart.
- '08—William V. Griffin, Chairman of the YALE LAW JOURNAL for 1907-'08, has entered the Academic Department of Yale University.
- '08—Donald Warner is with the firm of Warner & Landon, at Salisbury, Conn.
- '08-L. B. Stevens is working for the Eureka Lumber Company at Eureka, Mont.
- '08—Karl Goldsmith is practising in the office of H. B. Horner at Pierre, S. D.
- '08-Thomas Mallory is with John W. Coogan, Hartford, Conn.
- '08—Harrison T. Sheldon has entered the office of Watrous & Day, New Haven, Conn.
- '08—Benedict Lyons is in the law office of Edward M. Day, '96, 50 State street, Hartford, Conn. Mr. Lyons was recently nominated by the Republicans of Thomaston, Conn., for the General Assembly.
- '08—Richard C. Hunt is practising law in the offices of Godkin & Chardbourne, 30 Pine Street, New York City.
- '08—Heaton Wright is practising law with his father, W. A. Wright, '72, in New Haven, Conn.
- '08—The wedding of Miss Jasmine Etheridge Johnston of Atlanta, Ga., and Mr. I. P. Keith, took place in New Haven, on Saturday, June 27.